AMY KLORUCHAR, MINNESOTA
RICHARD BLUMENTHAL, CONNECTICUT
BRIAN SCHARZ, HAWAII
EDWARD MARKEY, MASSACHUSETTS
GARY PETERS, MICHIGAN
TAMMY BALDWIN, WISCONSIN
TAMMY BALDWIN, WISCONSIN
TAMMY BALDWIN, WISCONSIN
TAMMY BALDWIN, KURDIS
JON TESTER, MONTAMA
KYRSTER SINEMA, ARZONA
JACKY ROSEN, NEVADA
BEN RAY LUJAN, NEW MEDOCO
JOHN NECKENLODOFER, COLCIRADO
RAPHASEL WARDOCK, SEGRIGA

ROGER WICKER, MISSISSPPI
JOHN THUNE, SOUTH DAKOTA
ROY SLUHT, ASSOURI
TED CRUZ, TEXAS
DE RECHER, NERRASKA
JERRY MORAN, KANRAS
DAN SULLIVAN, ALASKA
MARBHA BLACKBURN, TENNESSEE
TODO YOUNG, INDIANA
MINEL SEL, LITTA
RON JOHNSON, WISCOMEN
SHELLEY MOORE CAPTO, WEST VINGINIA
RON JOHNSON, WISCOMEN

LILA HELMS, MAJORITY STAPF DIRECTOR JOHN KEAST, REPUBLICAN STAFF DIRECTOR

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON COMMERCE, SCIENCE, AND TRANSPORTATION

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6125

Weasite: https://commerce.senate.gov

April 1, 2022

President Joseph R. Biden Jr. The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Ave N.W. Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear President Biden:

The mission and proper functioning of the Office of Science and Technology Policy ("OSTP") is critical to the competitiveness of our nation. OSTP has been without a Senate confirmed leader since February 7, 2022 and we write to urge you to nominate a new Director of OSTP as soon as possible. It is imperative that OSTP have confirmed leadership in place as it guides our nation's scientific policy and takes steps to address workplace concerns that have impacted employees across the agency.

OSTP leads our Federal government's efforts to develop scientific and technological policies, working across private, state, and local sectors to ensure that our nation continues to be on the cutting edge of new developments that can improve the lives of all Americans. We need a confirmed leader to guide progress on this monumental task.

Given the importance of OSTP's mission, we are also deeply concerned by reports of a toxic work environment at OSTP and allegations that employees who raised concerns with senior leadership have faced retaliation. Additionally, our Committee has received additional information regarding allegations of misconduct and retaliation at OSTP, including by former Director Lander and by other members of senior leadership at OSTP.

From the outset of your Administration, you have made it a priority to ensure a safe working environment for federal employees. It is clear that workplace and cultural issues continue to exist at OSTP, and that more needs to be done to address those concerns. Leadership of an organization starts at the top, and to address these very serious workplace issues, OSTP needs confirmed leadership.

¹ See, e.g., Biden's Top Science Adviser Bullied and Demeaned Subordinates, According to White House Investigation, Politico (Feb. 7, 2022) (online at www.politico.com/news/2022/02/07/eric-lander-white-house-investigation-00006077); Top Biden Science Adviser Apologizes for 'Demeaning' Colleagues, CNN (Feb. 7, 2022) (online at www.cnn.com/2022/02/07/politics/eric-lander-white-house-investigation/index.html).

² Letter from Government Accountability Project to Congressional Committees (March 10, 2022) (online at https://whistleblower.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/Government-Accountability-Project-OSTP-Disclosure-Letter-3-10-2022-1.pdf).

We are at a critical moment, when science and innovation has never been more important to our health and our economy. We look forward to our Committee's consideration of a nominee with the proven ability to provide the strong leadership needed at OSTP to address the office's important mission and the significant workplace issues. We stand ready to work with you and ensure that the important mission of OSTP and the public servants that work there are protected.

Sincerely,

Mario Confused P

Chair

oger Wicker

Ranking Member